CITY OF PIKEVILLE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR CALLED MEETING MINUTES

January 28, 2008 @ 6:00 PM

The Board of Commissioners for the City of Pikeville met in regular session on Monday, January 28, 2008. The meeting was held in the City Hall Public Meeting Room located at 118 College Street, Pikeville, Kentucky.

There being a quorum present, Mayor Franklin D. Justice, II called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Commission Members present at roll call were as follows:

COMMISSIONER:

DALLAS LAYNE EUGENE W. DAVIS JAMES A. CARTER BARRY N. CHANEY

MAYOR:

FRANKLIN D. JUSTICE, II

Greg May submitted a request to replace the wrecked vehicle. Commissioner Carter made motion to replace the vehicle and Commissioner Chaney seconded the motion. Motion passed contingent upon finding the lowest in cost and being under \$20,000. Motion passed unanimously.

Donovan Blackburn updated the commission on the Harris house. The flooring should be completed by Friday. This will make the entire inside complete. Donovan also brought up the current location of the city park restrooms. His vision is to move the restrooms towards the back of the park behind the Harris house. This would open the park up tremendously. Commissioner Carter suggested getting moving quotes and re-building quotes. Greg will take care of getting the quotes. He also asked about moving the large rock located in the city park. The commissioners and Donovan all agreed this would be a great idea. The rock will be moved to the bottom of Bob Amos Park, next to the road.

A motion to adjourn the regular called meeting was made by Commissioner Davis and seconded by Commissioner Layne. Motion carried unanimously.

The next scheduled meeting of the City of Pikeville Board of Commissioners is February 28th, 2008 at 6:00 p.m.

APPROVED:

FRANKLIN D. JUSTICE, II, MAYOR

ATTESTED:

SERENA A. STILTNER, CITY CLERK